
 

6th July 2023 

 

New Rule 

 

Yesterday at the recent Bundaberg Powerboat Club meeting the decision was passed that ALL INBOARD A, INBOARD 

B and UNLIMITED require a PROP RELEASE/WHIRL AWAY when racing at event held by Bundaberg powerboat club. 

This rule will be implemented effective immediately and will be enforced at our upcoming race event on 29th and 

30th July 2023. Boats racing UNDER 75mph and outboards DO NOT REQUIRE a Prop Release/Whirl Away.  

  

The safety of our racers is the most important detail for us to continue to have successful race days and we thank you 

for your understanding and acceptance of this rule enforcement.  

 

The above rule was presented to the committee on Wednesday 5th July 2023. 

This document is acknowledged as an amendment to the latest Rule Book and to be followed by all competitors, 

current and future.  

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 

Wayne Montgomery (President) on 0415 463 258. 


